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Winter is definitely here! Mornings have been quite chilly but the days have been beautiful,
one of the qualities of living here!

This month during the Council meeting we had a visit from Dr Anthony Brown, the Chief
Executive of Queensland Health and Dr Sandra Dolan, the Director of Oral Health. They
came with a commitment of a dental visit to Thargomindah every 12 months, no matter
how many people on the waiting list. 

Our 4 houses have arrived in the last month which is exciting! There is still quite a bit of
work to do on them, the electricity and plumbing connection is happening at the moment
and it will be nice to see the final touches added like the fencing.

Council resolved to tender 7 blocks of residential land, more information on that will come
and we will advertise when they’re all ready to go!

There are a couple of budget workshops coming up in the next month to finalise our 2022-
23 budget. 

I hope everyone has a great month ahead!

 “You cannot solve a problem from the same consciousness that created it. You must
learn to see the world a new”

MAYOR
John 'Tractor' Ferguson 

Mayor
John 'Tractor' Ferguson 



Four New Houses – Thargomindah 
Mayor and councillors inspected the four new houses delivered on the subdivision between
Sams St and Frew Street.Council is in the process of installing fencing and carports, water
and sewer connection was completed.     
 
 

Wild Dog Barrier Fence 
Mayor Ferguson sent a letter to QLD – Project Manager inviting them for a site visit and
work Council to develop practical solutions to address the issue of losing stock from wild
dog attacks which causing financial impacts on station owners. One of the options
suggested is to employ local contractors to reduce travel costs compared to engaging
contractors from outside the shire. It should be noted the Barrier Fencing extend from our
shire boundary with Quilpie in the north to NSW border in the south with an approximate
length of 256 km.

      

Chief Executive Officer
Amer Tawfik



Water Cooling Plant
John Chen and his team worked with NRG for a full week to address some of the issues
faced Council during the last few months. The team identified the fluctuation in the external
power supply as an issue and made required modification to run the plant using solar power
only. The plant operation has been stable with no major issues since.   
 
Quilpie Road 
Mayor Ferguson visited TMR Director Steve Dart in Roma, among issues discussed was
sealing the remaining 11.7 km on Quilpie Rd during the next financial year, rather than
splitting the work on two years. The mayor joined our road crew for a site visit on Quilpie Rd
in preparations to start this project early July.   

Council Concrete Crew
One of the tasks on my to do list is establishing a concrete crew to run Council’s batch plant
and supply concrete for TMR and capital works program. We are in the final stages of
forming this crew with Jake Bliss as supervisor for this crew; he will be assisted by an
experienced 2IC concreter Gerry Stevens. The crew will be working on several projects
including providing a box culvert on Stafford Street south of the water-cooling plant, fixing
the concrete crossing on Hungerford bypass, culvert widening and providing concrete
margins on Cunnamulla Road. Jake & Gerry have started on Council’s Structure’s &
Concrete crew as of this week. Jake has landed the Supervisor role, he comes with over 12
years of experience. Gerry started with Council on Monday 27th June as Structure &
Concrete 2IC. He and his wife Cassandra recently visited Thargomindah where they both
enjoyed the outback lifestyle and decided to make the move from Caboolture! 
Gerry has over 20 years’ experience in concrete construction and has worked with well
known companies. 
 
Sale of Land in Thargomindah
Council authorised the sale of land for residential housing due to several inquires received
from the public.  This is a positive sign as the local market is showing strong demands for
buying existing housing.





Rural Services
Pest Management
Council coordinated the aerial 1080 Baiting 
Program from 3 to 6 May 2022 inside the 
Wild Dog Barrier Fence. There was a 53% 
participation rate and Council was able to provide 
the meat at a subsidised rate of $1.50kg 
thanks to the QFPI funding.

Sticky Florestina - it has now spread to 
North West NSW, most likely from movement of 
cattle with seeds sticking to cattle or vehicles. 
Sticky Florestina can invade native grasses, 
and all parts of the plant are toxic and unpalatable 
to grazing animals.

Drought Funding
The Charleville Neighbourhood Centre is working once again with The Department
of Communities, Housing and Digital Economy to offer Drought funding to the Bulloo
Shire Council. This funding has been secured through the Queensland State
Governments Community Drought Support Program 2021-2022. 

As the last round of offer close on 30 June 2022, Rural Services have been assisting
eligible landholders complete applications for funding.

rural services,
actively working
with all channels
of the Bulloo
Shire







Road Services

Welcome Brayden Gibson, joining our team working on with the Maintenance Crew. 

Crew 1 have been completing grading works in Thargomindah, cleaning up the spare block near
Turnouts Mechanical, working at the Hydro Power Plant, and other grading jobs that needed to be
finalised around town.
Clancy and his crew, have moved down to Hungerford to commence cleaning up the streets. 

Crew 2 are still working on Innamincka Road grading the shoulders near Jackson and Naccowlah. 

Crew 3 have completed work on Flood Damage on New Hamilton Gate Road, which they have now
completed.

Both Crews 3 and 4 have now moved back to Hungerford Road continuing on with Maintenance
Grading. 

Crew 4 have been working alongside Crew 3 these past few weeks working on Flood Damage on
New Hamilton Gate Road.
 
The maintenance Crew have been busy with Flood Damage on local roads, including Pothole
Patching on Innamincka Road, cleaning out culverts and patching edges of the road on Bulloo Down
Road.

With Council Crews been flat out, we have been lucky to have some contractors help us out these
last few weeks.
Strezborn Pty Ltd are currently working on Cameron Corner Road doing Flood Damage under
DRFA-REPA Works. 
SC & KG Bowen 
Tolbra Earthmoving are currently working on grading the Tickalara Road.
Steve Bonsey Transport are continuing on with working on Durham Road doing Flood Damage
under4 DRFA -REPA Works.

Big thanks to all Council Crews and Contractors Crews for all your hard work over the last month. 

Photo – Colin mobilising Turnouts Dozer to one of our Gravel Pits on Quilpie Road.  

Roads
Department,
making a mile
and getting the
job done



Corporate Services

The 2022 event in a nutshell ran quite smoothly, we received plenty of positive comments and
feedback on the event and although attendance numbers were down slightly overall to last year the
Friday attendance was at least double proving that holding a high-class act attracts a new
demographic. 
 
Saturday, Shearing Day, I think the amount of nominations along with the people that follow the
Speed Shear circuit these days made for a great show of how the Shearing industry should be
showcased, everyone is very well behaved and when we have prize money like we do we need to
keep this professional ore amongst our team. 

I think that this further encourages visitors and shearers to interact and make our event stand out
from other Speed Shears and also general festivals, we are different to other and that’s what I think
we need to keep focusing and working on.

The 20ml of rain that we received one week out made the set up a little more rushed then previously
planned, the carting and spreading of the sand and pick up of the portable panels was only able to
happen on the Thursday prior, thus making us quite nervous as to if we would be ready on time,
however the workforce got stuck in and all set up by that afternoon. 

Erin and myself attended Music in the Mulga the weekend prior to our event and I definitely believe
that the Bulloo Shire Council sponsoring this event and being able to attend and hold a Tourism
stand to advertise ourselves encourages a lot of extra people to continue their trip to at least
Thargomindah and to spend the extra few days in and around our towns and exploring our region. 

I had discussions with Carmel from Music in the Mulga and I have to agree that road closures and
much heavier rainfall to the East caused some changes to plans on attending our events this year.

If Council agree to sponsor the Eulo event again next year I think the Shearers Shindig will become
a well-attended event for Music in the Mulga followers (9,798 Facebook followers) and therefore
continue to grow our annual Shearers Shindig Event. 



ACCOUNTANT
We're hiring!

3 year contract up to $63/hr 
(depending on experience & or qualifications) 

Attractive renumeration package inc.
Fully furnished accommodation

 Successful, Respected & Community Focused Organisation

Bulloo Shire Council currently has an exciting, full-time opportunity for an Accountant to join us as we
continue to improve our organisation’s financial performance and enhance its long-term sustainability and

productivity. The successful applicant will form a part of our Executive Management Team, to provide
direction and oversight in the provision of financial management and advice, reporting directly to the CEO.

The successful applicant will have the great opportunity to live and work in Thargomindah, whilst being
actively involved in working with Council to achieve its objectives. Bulloo Shire has a vibrant atmosphere and is

an ideal environment for any person to experience a relaxed and quality lifestyle. 

For further information download the Information Package from www.bulloo.qld.gov.au OR contact 
Tamie Warner, Tourism, Ecomomic Development Manager on (07) 4621 8000.

Email applications to council@bulloo.qld.gov.au or Post to the address below:
Bulloo Shire Council 

PO Box 46
THARGOMINDAH QLD4492

Screening of applications will begin
on the 30th June 2022 and will continue until the position is filled

Great Place, Great Lifestyle, Great Future

http://www.bulloo.qld.gov.au/


07- 46218000

Bulloo Shire Council are looking for an Asset Officer to join
our Finance and Administration Department. ideally you

are a strategic thinker with fresh ideas to join our
dedicated team in Thargomindah, the last frontier in

outback QLD. The objective of this position is to maintain
and update Council’s ArcGIS databases to reflect

accurately the status of the shires physical infrastructure
assets. 




Grow With Us

We're Hiring
ASSET OFFICER

Send Your Resume To:

council@bulloo.qld.gov.au
For More Information:

www.bulloo.qld.gov.au

Screening of applications will begin
on 30th June 2022 and will continue until the position is filled




0746218000

LGOA $33.67 - $40.48 + superannuation & allowances 



(depending on experience & or qualifications)
This is a full time position based on a 76 hour fortnight with 1

rostered day off (RDO)





WE'RE HIRING
ROAD CREW 

LABOUR/PLANT OPERATORS

SEND YOUR RESUME, COVER LETTER & SELECTION CRITERIA TO :
council@bulloo.qld.gov.au

 APPLICATIONS CLOSE: 4PM 17TH MAY 2022 

Level 3-5 under the Stream B Local
Government Award 

+ Super, + Locality + CRARMWA

An exciting opportunity exists to join our Roads Services
department. Council is seeking enthusiastic, commited

and amiable persons to fulfil the role of casual labourers
and plant operators. 

0746218000 www.bulloo.qld.gov.au
For Selection Criteria please go to:



Bulloo Shire Council are seeking a professional and organised person to provide direct
support to the CEO's, Mayor’s and Councillors diary in day-to-day operations and
functionality, and to ensure that the responsibilities of the role can be delivered effectively
and in a timely way on behalf of the organisation. This will be in accordance with Council’s
Policies and Procedures. 
The successful applicant will be a point of contact regarding Council matters, ensuring
assistance in a professional way and unassisted thinking to ensure efficiency for the above
to ensure working days within Council run smoothly. 

WE'RE
HIRING!

 0746218000 council@bulloo.qld.gov.au bulloo.qld.gov.au

Executive
Assistant

 LGOA Award 2.1 - 4.4

Plus Super 
 Plus Locality

Hourly wage ranging from $31.51 - $37.51/hr
(pending experience and or qualifications)

To apply for this position submit your resume, cover letter and address the selection criteria to our email address below or
jump on our website for more information 



We're Hiring
Maintenance Labourer /

Handy Man

Visit our website for detailed Position Description & Labourer form to complete

council@bulloo.qld.gov.au https://www.bulloo.qld.gov.au 0746218000

LGEA wages range up to
$31.05/hr + superannuation
and allowances (depending

on experience & or
qualifications)Requirements for the position:

Maintenance Labourer/Handy Man
·Respond to tenants’ requests for maintenance services, – general carpentry such as but not limited to hanging
doors, new locks, blinds and curtains, architraves, window frames, boxing in, assembling furniture, easing and

adjusting windows, replacing handles and similar hardware.
·Carry out skilled DIY & general maintenance work involved in all aspects of onsite building.   

·Maintenance, both internal and external.
·Perform maintenance and light repairs.

·Test performance of in-unit appliances, such as refrigerators, microwaves, stoves, ovens and coffee makers.
·Paint and fill gaps or crevices (on walls, sidewalks etc.)

·Undertake light installation or carpenting (e.g. build cabinets or flat pack furniture).
·Repair equipment or appliances (not electrical)

Water and Sewerage 
·Respond to unplanned customer service interruption, customer enquiries and applications for new connections

to ensure customer charter is met.
·Assist in the preparation of materials and quantities lists for water and sewerage main construction or major

maintenance works
·Assist or undertake renewal projects of Council’s water & sewerage infrastructure.



We're Hiring
Road Crew Plant Operators & Labourers

An exciting opportunity exists to join our Roads Services Department. 
Council is seeking enthusiastic, committed and amiable persons to fulfil the role of plant

operators & labourers. 

Screening of
applications will

begin on 30th June
2022 and will

continue until the
position is filled

07- 46218000

Council@bulloo.gov.au www.bulloo.qld.gov.au

Further inquiries please contact us on the below contact details:

             LGEA                
$29.41 - $30.08 +

superannuation &
allowances 

(depending on
experience & or
qualifications)

This is a full time
position based on a

76 hour fortnight
with 1 rostered day

off (RDO)





Roads  Manager

07-46218000

BULLOO SHIRE
COUNCIL

counc i l@bul loo .gov .auwww.bulloo.qld.gov.au

We're Hiring
3 year contract up to $68/hr 

(depending on experience & or qualifications) 
Attractive renumeration package including fully furnished

accommodation.

With a vision to be an innovative, robust and financially sustainable, Bulloo Shire Council

is currently seeking a motivated and futures focused leader, as part of our executive
management team.  



The Roads Manager is responsible for the efficient and effective delivery of leadership

and management of the Road Services Department in order to successfully deliver
Councils Civil and Capital works schedule, as well as provide day-to-day operations

within the Bulloo Shire



Screening of applications will begin on 30th June 2022 and will
continue until the position is filled

For further information download the Information Package from
www.bulloo.qld.gov.au OR contact 

Tamie Warner, Tourism & Economic Development Manager on (07) 4621 8000.





The 2021 Census has been published, Bulloo’s data is on the website below.  
 
The census provides some key statistics from the latest data that may be of interest to you, 
the tables immediately below summarise population outcomes and other statistics for 
Western QLD.  
 
https://www.abs.gov.au/.../find.../quickstats/2021/LGA31750 
 

 

 

https://www.abs.gov.au/census/find-census-data/quickstats/2021/LGA31750?fbclid=IwAR3oo5ulBeYYH1Lb55pokCd5Mcw5HFoP2bhs7UQW_EWyNgehB17QqyX7vg4


Requirements for the position:
·Conduct regular inspections of the water and sewerage systems and recommend appropriate

action.
·Correct defects and/or inadequacies in accord with established methodologies and/or as

directed.
·Implement planned maintenance schedules with the aim of reducing responsive maintenance

and unplanned customer service interruptions.
·Develop and implement safe work procedures for staff and contractors to ensure regulatory

compliance is met and zero harm is achieved.
·Respond to unplanned customer service interruption, customer enquiries and applications for

new connections to ensure customer charter is met.
·Assist in the preparation of materials and quantities lists for water and sewerage main

construction or major maintenance works
·Coordinate & maintain the operation and maintenance of water & sewerage treatment facilities

for council, including assisting in the training of treatment staff.
·To manage the water & sewerage treatment facilities in accordance with license conditions from

the Environmental Protection Agency and relevant legislative requirements.
·Recommend improvements to the system as identified that would facilitate better services to

the residents of the Bulloo Shire or would reduce costs within the water & sewerage department.
Plumbing License desired 

We're Hiring
Water & Sewerage

Supervisor

LGOA $37.93-$42.32 + superannuation &
allowances 

(depending on experience & or qualifications)
This is a full time position based on a 76 hour fortnight

with 1 rostered day off (RDO)

council@bulloo.qld.gov.au https://www.bulloo.qld.gov.au 0746218000

Forward your cover letter, resume & written response to the selection criteria to council on the below details







B U L L O O  S H I R E  -  O U T  I N  F R O N T  D O I N  I T  E A S Y

Your Councillors

Mayor John 'Tractor' Ferguson
M: 0427 418 438

E: mayor@bulloo.qld.gov.au

Cr Shirley Girdler
M: 0459 980 869

E: shirleyg@bulloo.qld.gov.au

Cr Glyn (Dogga) Dare
M: 0428 553 289

E: glynd@bulloo.qld.gov.au

Cr Vaughan Collins
M: 0405 105 916

E: vaughanc@bulloo.qld.gov.au

Cr Stewart Morton
M: 07 4655 4362

E: stewartm@bulloo.qld.gov.au
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